## Bryan & KrisBAGGETTO US MILITARY Ministries

Summer 2022 Dear Faithful Supporters,

As we travel weekly, we stand amazed at the needs of our veterans and active duty personnel. It seems that each time we mention these needs, it resonates in the hearts of so many. Whether it is family, friends or personal, the cry of the heart for our patriots is very real. It is our privilege to pray for and to go to those in need.

Each need is different in the specifics and yet similar in the answer. It is always Jesus. One such example was that of a 19-year-old young man. The cry of his heart was for the assurance of a personal relationship with the Savior, Jesus Christ, and the assurance of eternity in Heaven at the end of this precarious earthly life. At the end of Bryan's preaching, this young man knelt and called upon the name of the Lord. For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved (Romans 10:13). He left that day having the needs of his heart met by Christ.

Just two weeks later, there was a tremendous response to the preaching of the Gospel, the Good News of Jesus Christ. As the service was drawing to a close, six adults came right up to Bryan on the platform, expressing the needs of their hearts and their relationship with the Son of God, Jesus Christ.

Our summer continues to stay full of travels and training. Candidate School 2022 had us teaching in the World Mission Headquarters for an intense week of training those who are pursuing some type of a vocational missionary endeavor. We also had the opportunity to spend a week at Camp BIMI. This is a week focused on introducing, informing and instructing those in attendance (ages 16-62 this year) on the needs and opportunities around the globe. Both of these weeks are labor intensive and yet yield great rejoicing in our lives when we consider the eternal ramifications of the time spent influencing others to serve our great Savior!

Please pray for our upcoming international trips. We are currently scheduling a trip

to Europe this fall for our European Missionary Field Conference. We are so looking forward to being with our folks serving the Military in that part of the world. Would you also please pray for the Lord to open the opportunity to travel to Japan? This trip has been planned and scheduled numerous times, in hopes of the travel restrictions being lifted. Each time we have had to cancel. It is our desire to make that journey just as soon as the travel restrictions for individual tourists are lifted. Our dear missionaries and military have been under continued COVID lockdowns since early 2020. Please pray for them as they grow weary from the situation and all of its ramifications.

Bryan Baggett

Bryan Baggett









bbaggett@minister.com • (931) 206-9660 • tothemilitary.com Sending Church: Bible Baptist Church • 3102 Prospect Circle • Clarksville, TN 37043 Serving with: Baptist International Missions, Inc. • PO Box 9 • Harrison, TN 37341 (423) 344-5050 • www.bimi.org